

City Council

Brandt Andersson, Mayor Traci Reilly, Vice Mayor Mike Anderson, Council Member Mark Mitchell, Council Member Don Tatzin, Council Member

## NOTICE OF ROAD CLOSURE

September 3rd, 2015

Subject: City of Lafayette 2015 Road Rehabilitation Project, Project Number 014-9701

Dear Residents:

Graniterock will be starting the roadway reconstruction and paving phase of work starting Tuesday, September 8<sup>th</sup>, 2015 on Las Huertas Road. During this phase of work the street will be closed between 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., and parking on the shoulder of the road will be prohibited from 8:00 am. to 5:00 pm. You may park outside the closure on surrounding streets in any legal parking space to have access to your vehicle during the road closure hours. If the contractor allows vehicle traffic into or out of the closure it will be at their discretion and dependent on the construction activity and safety of the access. Please note that emergency vehicles will be provided access at all times.

The contractor's schedule calls for the following road closure dates:

## Las Huertas Road

Tuesday, September 8th – Friday, September 11th – Pulverize, grade, & cement treat the roadway (note no work will be done on the weekend)
Wednesday, September 16th- Paving Base Lift of asphalt
Thursday, September 17<sup>th</sup> – Paving the final layer of asphalt

Changes in the work dates will be posted on or near the project information sign at the entrance to your street. In addition, weekly updates for the project schedule will be posted on the City's web site at <a href="http://www.ci.lafayette.ca.us">http://www.ci.lafayette.ca.us</a> Select "Public Works & Construction" in the quick links section of the home page; then select the link for this project under "City Construction Projects," then select the 2015 Road Reconstruction Project.

The city and the contractor are anxious to complete this project with minimum delay and inconvenience to you. While the work is in progress, please lend us your cooperation and extra patience and be alert to equipment, workers, and traffic control.

During the construction, questions regarding the work may be directed to Mike Wright, Project Engineer for Graniterock at (408) 574-1400. I may be reached at (925) 299-3247. Again, your patience and cooperation are very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Matt Luttropp Senior Engineer